Westview Girls Lacrosse Club Expectations 2009
TEAM STRUCTURE

1. Coaches: The Varsity Head Coach is Kristen McKenna and Ainsley Wellinghoff is the Assistant Varsity Coach. The Junior Varsity Coach is Greg Atack.
2. Team Rosters: There will by two rosters, Varsity and JV. The first two weeks of practice will consist of vigorous tryouts to identify the Varsity players and the JV players for this season.  
3. Swing Players: In the past some players were designated as swing players and they could play up on * Varsity or, be moved down to * JV.  Our goal is to establish two competitive rosters that play well as teams. The coaches reserve the right to move players due to injury, sickness or academic reasons.

4. Seniors:  Seniors may be designated as JV players. Some Varsity seniors might not be starters, or could have limited minutes of play.

5. Varsity Letters:  All players on the Varsity roster will receive a Varsity Letter at the end of the season. Players who have lettered before in any sport at Westview High School will not receive another physical letter. They will receive a pin and certificate indicating their additional letter.

6. Award Teams:  Northwest Regional, Oregon All-Star, All-League, * All-State teams, * National All-American and Academic All-American awards may require player tryouts and/or player statistics. Players striving for any of these placements must provide any necessary information in a timely manner.

7. College Lacrosse:  Players interested in playing College lacrosse should provide resume information in a timely manner and communicate early with the coaches for a plan for exposure leading to possible recruitment.

UNIFORMS AND EQUIPMENT

1. Field stick, goggles, mouth guard:  Players are responsible for their own stick, goggles and mouth guard. All three are required for both practice and games and must meet the league’s required safety standards. Mouth guards should not be clear.
2. Shoes:  Players must have a pair of cleats and a pair of running shoes. Both are required for practice.

3. Jerseys:  The club provides two jerseys (red and white) to each player. The jerseys must be returned at the end of the season.

4. Kilts: The club provides a kilt to each player. They must also be returned at the end of the season.

5. Under armour:  Players may wear under armour type of apparel as part of their game uniform. If worn during a game, it must be black.
6. Gloves:  Gloves are not required but can provide additional protection from an inadvertent hit to the hands.

7. Goalie Equipment: The club will provide goalie equipment: goalie stick, helmet, chest protector, thigh protectors, shin-guards and gloves. Players may
use their own equipment if it meets the leagues required safety standards.

PRACTICES AND GAMES

1. Practice Dates:  Practice begins Monday February 23, at Westview High’s Stadium. The time will be determined later. Practice will be held every weekday including days when there is no school. There will be no formal practice during Spring Break, but informal, player-run gatherings might be held; notification will be by e-mail.
2. Tryouts:  Tryouts will be held during the first two weeks of practice. Varsity /JV rosters will be set as a result of the tryouts.

3. Attendance:  OGLA (Oregon Girls Lacrosse Association) expects coaches to take attendance at practices and games. The coach requires ample notification of your intentions to be late or miss a game or practice. Email attendance@coyoteg.com to remain in good standing. Attendance will be posted on the Westview Girls Lacrosse website and tracked by the coaches.

4. Practices:  Practices are mandatory for all players. Late arrivals and missed practices will affect playing time at the coach’s discretion. Non-essential appointments and school work are expected to be scheduled around lacrosse practice. Prescheduled conflicts (doctor appointments, family vacations, job schedule) must be communicated to the Coach at the beginning of the season. Varsity and JV players will practice at the same time on the same field, but may be split into level-based squads, or separate teams.

5. Game minutes:  Minutes are allotted to each player at the coach’s discretion on a game-by-game basis. These are based on the player’s ability shown at practice and the dynamics on the field at any particular time, and are not contestable. Games leading by a large margin are a good opportunity to award extra minutes to less experienced players. Accordingly, challenging games might have more minutes awarded to better skilled players.

6. Attitude:  A positive attitude during practice, during games, on the sidelines and after games is expected for all players. Player action that causes loss of team morale will minimally result in a reduction of minutes in future games.

7. Team Support:  Players are encouraged to attend at least one-half of each home game of the other girl’s lacrosse team (JV or Varsity). Games will be scheduled back-to-back on the same field whenever possible.

8. Academic Eligibility:   Players with insufficient grades will not play in any games. It is the player’s responsibility to regain eligibility in a timely manner. “Reinstatement of eligibility” notice to the coaches is provided ONLY by the Athletic Office (not the individual player). The player is expected to allow sufficient time for the reinstatement process to occur, which is usually about one week, possibly more.

TOURNAMENTS & Clinics

1. University of Oregon 7 vs. 7 Clinic:  February 15th . (Returning Players) Teams consist of a goalie and 9 field players. We would like to send two teams . Contact Leonard Goldsmith at lcvgold@verizon.net if you would like to participate. The cost is $40.00 per player and each player is responsible for her transportation. Carpooling is strongly encouraged. Coaches and board members may make the trip for organization help, but cannot coach. Each team will be assigned a coach from the U of O Women’s Lacrosse team.

2. Oregon Varsity Jamboree:  We are ineligible for the Varsity Jamboree this year since we exceeded the number of games played last year with the trip to Stanford.

3. Oregon JV Jamboree:  March 7th 2009 at Westview High School
CONDITIONING, CAMPS AND CLINICS

1. Conditioning and off-season lacrosse:  Players are encouraged to participate in Fall/Winter indoor leagues and Summer outdoor league whenever possible, and players are expected to attend the after-school, pre-season conditioning if not already participating in other winter sports.

2. Clinics and camps:  Attendance is highly encouraged for the Varsity player and any JV player who would like to play Varsity in the future. Camp and clinic opportunities will be posted on the team website www.coyoteg.com/wvglax/index.htm ) or the OGLA website (www.oregonlax.com).

PARENT RESPONSIBILITIES

1. Volunteering:  As a Tier II sport, Lacrosse depends on a high level of parental support. At every game, volunteers are needed to line fields, set up equipment, time games, keep score, record statistics, take pictures, and help with first aid. As a general rule, one parent per player should volunteer for at least one-half of the games. A sign-up sheet will be circulated at the first parent/player meeting of the season.

2. Transportation:  Each player must obtain her own ride to games with her individual parent or carpool. Busses will be provided one-way (to the game) for most away games. Players are responsible for their transportation home via parent or carpool. Under some circumstances, bus transportation could be provided * in both directions. NOTE: Players are not allowed to drive other players. This rule will be enforced this year due to liability concerns of the school. Known exception: Seniors with their own transportation who are enrolled in a Westview offsite course at the end of the day could be allowed to drive each other to games, pending approval by the Athletic Office.

3. Player/Parent/Coach Communication:  High School players are expected to

communicate directly with their coach. Parents with residual questions should direct them to Leonard Goldsmith, Board President, at lcvgold@verizon.net. He might communicate with the appropriate coach and the Board if necessary before directing the response to the parent. Due to the coaches’ work commitments outside of lacrosse, any emails sent directly to coaches at work will be forwarded directly to LeonardGoldsmith..

3. Routine Communication:  Captains will be appointed to facilitate player-coach communication in addition to other standard duties.

4. Fundraising:  General Fund: Fundraising effort is placed at a minimum $65 profit per player to fund the general needs of the team (parents may “buy out” this amount in lieu of fundraising). Travel Tournaments: Each player who fund raises, specifically for a Varsity tournament will have these funds tracked individually to offset their costs. 
5. Photography:  The team website will post team pictures of various types. Last names are never used. If you want to opt out of this feature, an opt-out form must be on file with the team before the first practice.
